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Subject iControl start up requires DOL Input for Construction Mode 
 

 
Equipment All “i” Series Controllers.  
 
Description In a limited number of iControl installations, it has been brought to MCE’s 

attention that during controller installation “Construction Mode”, DOL and 
DOLR need to be jumped to move the car if the actual door operator 
inputs are not available. In the past, this input in not necessary for 
Construction Mode. 

  
 Software versions that are affected by this are IMP 2.4.66 and above and 

IMP version 3.1.29 and above. 
 

Action                If you are experiencing problems moving the car during construction  and 
  the IMP software is in the range above, please temporarily jump DOL (and 
  DOLR if rear doors are present) to the correct power bus shown on the 
      prints to move the car. Be sure to follow all safety procedures when 
 jumping out safety circuits.   

 
MCE Help As always, should you require any additional technical assistance on this  
                           or any other issues: 
 

• Email: techsupport@nidec-mce.com 
• Refer to the reference number above 

 


